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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
 November 12, 2014  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
In Attendance:

Tad Redway, President - Arundel

Bill Reichl, VP – Scarborough

Jim Bucar,

Joe Yuhas - ETA

Greg Tansley, Secretary - Biddeford
Carole Brush, ETA – Executive Director

Bob Hamblen, Saco/ETA
President Redway called the meeting to order at 8:35 AM.



1. Minutes of October 8, 2014 (attached – needs vote - 3 min
· Bill/Bob/Unanimous – Redway Abstained.
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
· Carole briefly reviewed the September and October Financial Reports.  

· September – Nothing unusual.

· October – Nothing unusual.

· On budget.  Carole has less hours than budgeted.

· Upcoming November will include Audit Expenses.

· Bob/Bill/Unanimous.
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures

· Future ET planning – Tad R
· Status – revised proposed CoLocation Agreement (draft included)
· Redway – Appreciates Tim Murphy’s comments but concerned that we can’t go back and ask for things we have already conceded.
· Hamblen presented recommended edits and the Board agreed in principle to edits except that adding language that sets a timeframe for GSGT review of projects (14 days and if no response from GSGT then assumed approved).

· Hamblen to forward his edited copy to the Board.  
· Bob/Joe/Unanimous.  Reichl Abstained.
· Trail Maintenance/Repairs – Bob H/JimB  (draft list included)
· Draft policy for “out of the ordinary” trail repair & maintenance - Bob H 

· Hamblen is inching this forward.  He has a copy of the “matrix”.
· Hamblen will send out to the Board for a December review.
· Trail Etiquette Signage – Jim B
· Bucar reviewed Courtesy Signage.  Signs would be 12”x12” and would be darkish green with white lettering.  Could be placed at every road-crossing on existing distance marker posts.

· Yuhas suggests re-ordering the messages to put passing up top.
· Reichl suggests removing the “courtesy” from leash your pets.

· Redway suggests simply calling this “Rules for the Eastern Trail”.

· Towns to install them.

· Cost Estimates to be presented at the December Meeting.

· Audit status – Carole B (draft report included)
· Carole reviewed the audit.  Preliminary bill for $1,800.  Working to write-off past uncollected dues.  Quickbooks should now match the audited statement.

· Audit to be filed by Friday Nov. 14.

4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

· $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
· Pleasant Hill Rd – SoPo town line update

· Working to finalize the project.  HNTB to finish PDR for around the pond and the bridges.  CMP pushing to have all landowners sign off.  Problem with some property owners.  May have to focus on Pleasant Hill Rd to SoPo.
· Hope is to bid it out in Spring 2015.
5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from Municipalities

· Paving has not yet occurred in OOB (Old Cascade).  
· Couple spots in Saco need to be addressed, but paving not likely this year.
· There were multiple instances of manure on the trail in Scarborough, OOB, and Saco.  There were horse trailers parked in Scarborough.  Unlikely from the stable in OOB – Patoine Place.  Difficult because if you don’t witness it is tough to attach blame.  Continue to monitor it.
· Also it may be worth talking with the PD’s along the trail (through the City Manager’s).
· Should it be posted to remove pet/animal waste?
· Redway to come up with some sample ordinances for possible adoption by the municipalities.
· There was a tree down in Arundel and Scarborough and a window air conditioner on the trail in Arundel.  An ATV used the trail in Scarborough.  Relatively rare occurrence.  
· Outreach & Events – Carole (status report included)  
· No outreach at this point.  No other events planned this year, but some already booked for next year.  
6. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
· Wells want their dues request by November 30.  ETMD should send out dues requests to all municipalities soon.
· Put a discussion of dues on the December Agenda.  Carole to send out dues history by the end of the week.
· Discussion ensued regarding meeting attendance particularly South Berwick and Kennebunk.   
· Hamblen asked about next steps re: Unitil.  Redway said we need to send revised CoLo Agreement to Unitil for their review and comment.  Hamblen to send out revised CoLo Agreement and Redway to distribute to Unitil.
7. Next Meeting – December 10, 2014
8.  Adjourn 

· Bucar/Reichle/Unanimous.  Meeting adjourned at 9:58 AM.
